9/9/2008 OVERISEL TOWNSHIP
Meeting Notes for 9/9/2008

The regular monthly meeting of the Overisel Township Board was held Tuesday, Sept. 9, 2008 at 7:30
pm. in the Overisel Township Hall. All board members were present.
The meeting was called to order by supervisor Marvin Brower and Pat Reuschel opened with prayer.
The minutes of the Aug. 12, 2008 board meeting were read for approval.
The monthly financial statement was presented.

Trustee Russ VanDam gave a Zoning update.

Commissioner Paul Van Eck gave an update on the Lakeshore Disability Network which has
federal funds available for different needs..

Fire Chief Ron Horsting gave the fire run report.

1. A motion was made by Russ VanDam and supported by Renee Hop to approve the rezoning of
22 acres of Glenn Klienheksel to R1. Motion carried.

2. A motion was made by Pat Reuschel and supported by Russ VanDam to approve the purchase of
a suction hose-$700, four 2.5 hoses-$740, match the FEMA Grant-$1,789 and repair gutters-
$240 for a total of $3,479.20 Motion carried.

3. A motion was made by Renee Hop and supported by Pat Reuschel to approve the Ottawa County
Hazardous Materials Agreement to be effective immediately. Motion carried.

4. A motion was made by Harv Jipping and supported by Renee Hop to extend the Metro Act Right
of Way Permit to end on December 31, 2010. Motion carried.

5. A motion was made by Harv Jipping and supported by Russ VanDam to pay the bills as
presented. Motion Carried.

6. A motion was made by Harv Jipping and supported by Pat Reuschel that the meeting stand
adjourned. Motion Carried.

The next meeting of the Overisel Township Board will be held Tuesday, Oct. 14, 2008 at
7:30 pm in the Overisel Township hall.

Renee Hop, Clerk



